
To the Lord Mayor and Report No.239/2019 
Members of Dublin City Council Report of the Assistant Chief Executive 
 

 
 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Council to appoint Dublin Docklands Oversight and Consultative Forum Members 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Background 
 
Due to the recent Local Election results and changes in Local Electoral Area boundaries, two 
membership positions have become available for the Dublin Docklands Oversight and Consultative 
Forum (DOCF).  The positions have been vacated by Councillor Dermot Lacey due to a boundary 
change and by former Councillor Gaye Fagan who did not seek re-election to Dublin City Council. 
 
The Docklands Office requested that the Central Area Committee and the South East Area 
Committee nominate one Councillor each for the vacant positions. At the July meetings of the Central 
Area and South East Area Committees, the committees nominated Councillor Kevin Donoghue 
(South East) and Councillor Ray McAdam (Central) for the vacant positions on the Dublin Dockland 
Oversight and Consultative Forum. 
 
The length of office for the vacated positions will be for the remainder of the three year term of 
office which began on the 6th of February 2017 and ends on the 5th of February 2020. 

Functions of the Forum 
 
The role of the Forum, as set out in the Dublin Docklands Development Authority (Dissolution) Act 
2015, is to consider and advise the Council and the Strategic Policy Committees of the Council in 
relation to the formulation, development, monitoring and review of the Council’s policy relating to the 
performance of the functions of the Council insofar as they relate to the Dublin Docklands Area and 
in particular in relation to the following: 

 
a) enterprise and employment; 
b) education; 
c) housing; 
d) planning; 
e) the environment, including the natural and built environment, and the amenities of the 

area and; 
f) the interaction of communities 

  
Recommendation: 
That Dublin City Council approves the nomination of Councillor Kevin Donoghue and Councillor Ray 
McAdam to fill the vacant Elected Member positions on the Dublin Docklands Oversight and 
Consultative Forum.  
 
Resolution: 
“That Dublin City Council notes the contents of Report No 239/2019 and hereby approves the 
contents therein”. 
 
Richard Shakespeare      16th August 2019 
Assistant Chief Executive 


